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Marazion Surgery

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the PPG Meeting on 5th April 2024
1.
Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record.
2.
Matters Arising:

2.1
Safe Places Scheme:  

An application had been submitted on 17th January and a response from the local office was awaited, despite being chased.

2.2
Map of Rooms: 


This was on display in the waiting room; having been made larger.


2.3
Room Signs:

The room signs had been installed and the group felt they were very helpful.
2.4
Grand Spring Raffle:

The raffle was on display and tickets on sale.  Members were asked to contribute to the prizes and to sell raffle tickets in the community.  

An application had been made for funding towards a vending machine.  This would allow patients to collect their bags of dispensed medication easily, potentially outside of usual opening hours.  The funding application, if successful, would pay 60%; the practice would have to fund the other 40% which would be in the region of £14,000.  The raffle money raised could potentially be put towards this.


2.5
Telephone System:

The new telephone system had gone live on 13th March and the process had been very smooth with minimal disruption to patients or services, due to the amount of planning that had been put in place.  Patient feedback on the new system was extremely positive, especially knowing how many were in the queue and the ‘call back’ function for when lines were very busy.  

3.
Papyrus – Suicide Prevention Presentation:

The event was planned for 6.00pm on Monday 22nd April.  It was agreed to meet at the community centre at 5.00pm to set up chairs.  

Everyone was reminded to put up posters in the community and advertise the event.  Jane had contacted primary schools in Marazion, St Hilary, and Ludgvan, and invited them to send a representative.  Justin had been tasked at the previous meeting to contact secondary schools but was not present to feedback on this.  A reminder about the event could be sent.
The speaker, Carly Titmus from Papyrus was confirmed and would arrive at 5.00pm.  Dale Webb from Man Down had been confirmed to attend. Caroline Stringer, Primary Care Mental Health Service Lead from Penwith Primary Care Network had been confirmed to attend.  All would have tables where they could display literature and speak to the public.

Juliette had sourced a projector, screen, and extension lead.  Carly would provide a laptop and speaker. 

Offering refreshments was agreed and volunteers to man this on the night were requested.  It was suggested that the members provide/bake cakes to sell alongside tea and coffee.  Raffle tickets could also be sold.  The surgery had ordered a new card reader that it was hoped would work at the community centre so payments could be taken by card or cash.

4.
Fundraising:


4.1
Lone Worker Device:

Goldsithney Charter Fair had kindly donated £296.00, enabling the purchase of a lone worker device.  This was a valuable piece of equipment to improve staff safety.

4.2
New Chairs:

A patient had recently contacted the surgery to ask if more chairs with arms could be put in the waiting room, as they had difficulty getting out of a chair without arms.  Two new chairs had been purchased, using funds raised by the PPG and from a patient donation, and would be delivered shortly.

The existing chair with arms had a cracked seat cover and this was due to be reupholstered to match the two new chairs.  

The Practice was very grateful for the fundraising undertaken by the PPG and the valuable contribution to improving patient experience of coming to the surgery.

5.
Covid Spring Boosters:

The surgery will offer Covid spring booster vaccines to patients who are over the age of 75 years, those who are immunosuppressed and those who live in a residential/nursing home.

A drop-in clinic is planned for Saturday 27th April for patients born in 1935 to 1949.  However, if there is more than one person in the household aged 75 years and over, they are welcome to attend together on 27th April.  A copy of the allocated times for this date are copied below.  Volunteers to help direct cars were requested.
If born in 1934 or before – 90 years and over, patients will be contacted and booked into a clinic on Saturday 11th May 2024.  

If below the age of 75 years and eligible for vaccination due to immunosuppression, the practice will be in contact shortly.  Patients should ensure that the surgery has a mobile number and permission to text, as patients will be sent a link to book an appointment.

Any queries should be emailed enquiries.marazionsurgery@nhs.net
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Please attend on Saturday 27t April during the
drop-in session allocated as below.

1949 — 75 years

1948 — 76 years 0800 hrs — 0915 hrs
1947 — 77 years 0915 hrs — 1000 hrs
1946 — 78 years

1945 - 79 years 1000 hrs -1130 hrs
1944 — 80 years

1943 — 81 years 1130 hrs — 1245 hrs
1942 — 82 years 1245 hrs — 1330 hrs
1941 — 83 years 1330 hrs — 1415 hrs
1940 — 84 years 1415 hrs — 1445 hrs

1939 — 85 years
1938 — 86 years
1937 — 87 years

1445 hrs — 1530 hrs

1936 — 88 years
1935 — 89 years

1530 hrs — 1600 hrs





6.
Flu Vaccination Programme Autumn 2024/2025:
The latest information the practice has received has suggested that the vaccination programme is likely to start in October, rather than September as it does usually, so that there is peak immunity for when flu is circulating.  The practice is awaiting confirmation of this but will advertise the clinics to patients nearer the time, by text and on the website. 

7.
Learning Disability:

An enquiry was made about how many patients were registered at the surgery with a learning disability.  It was queried whether patients with a learning disability were more likely to fail to attend scheduled appointments.

Juliette explained that patients who were scheduled lengthy appointments were often contacted by the reception team one or two days beforehand to remind them to attend.  This may be because they might be someone who was more likely to forget, but also was because if a lengthy appointment is not attended this is waste of NHS resources.  

Patients received text messages (if they had given consent) reminding them about appointments and many patients found this helpful.  The numbers of patients who failed to attend appointments was documented and could be displayed in the waiting room.  

8.
Training Practice:

The Practice had won the ‘Excellence and Innovation in Clinical Teaching Team Award’ for 2022-2023 from the University of Exeter Medical School.
Juliette briefly outlined the number of medical students and registrars that were linked to the surgery at the time.  This led to a discussion of the difference between a GP and a GP Registrar.  It was suggested that it would be helpful for there to be a patient information leaflet explaining this and advice on seeing medical students, which could be on the surgery website.  This was prepared shortly after the meeting and added to the surgery website under the appointments section; please click on the link below to view this:

marazionsurgery.com/page1.aspx?p=2&t=6
It was suggested that there should be pictures of the doctors on display in the waiting room.  These used to be on the electronic display, and it was planned to reinstate this.  

9.
What is a PPG? and Terms of Reference:

There had been expressions of interest from a couple of new members and the purpose of the group was outlined.  It was agreed that the PPG’s Terms of Reference would be attached to the Minutes, as some newer members had not seen these (click on link below).
Marazion Surgery - Patient Participation Group
10.
What Next?

Those present were asked for their opinion on what the group would like to focus on, once the Suicide Prevention Event had been held.  It may be possible to hold another event later in the year.  Everyone was asked to feedback to Juliette ready for the next meeting.

11.
Praise for the Practice:

The PPG present were extremely complimentary about the Practice, praising staff, doctors, and services, which Juliette said she would feed back to the team.  The recent friends and family test feedback was viewed and agreed to be very complimentary.  These were on the surgery website, and it was suggested that a link to this be included in the Minutes when they were circulated (click on link).
Marazion Surgery - Friends & Family Test Results
12.
Date of Next Meeting:
22nd April - Suicide Prevention event – bring cakes 
27th April – Car park volunteers for covid clinic.

24th May – Volunteers to draw raffle and contact winners.
TBC – date of next formal meeting
Action List:

	Papyrus Event on 22nd April 
   Posters to be displayed in surgery area.
   Secondary schools and colleges to be contacted.
   Primary schools to be reminded to attend.
On the day – to meet at 5.00pm to set up the hall.

On the day – to bring cakes to sell with refreshments.

On the day – volunteer to man the stall selling refreshments.


	Everyone!
Justin

Jane
Everyone!

Everyone!

Everyone!

	Safe Places scheme signage to be reinstated on front door
	Juliette (in hand)

	Sell Raffle tickets in the community – seek additional raffle prizes from local businesses
	Everyone!

	Car Park volunteers for covid clinic on Saturday 27th April
	Everyone!

	Volunteers to help draw the raffle on Friday 24th May
	Everyone!

	Learning disability – figures available?
	Juliette

	Training Practice – Information on website
	Juliette = DONE

	PPG – WHAT NEXT ??
	Everyone!

	Date of next meeting to be confirmed 
	Juliette


